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Oregon Physicians for Social Responsibility, a group of medical professionals and others committed to human health and environmental protection, strongly opposes the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA’s) proposed rule regarding toxic mercury emissions in the United States.

The Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990 requires the EPA to use Maximum Achievable Control Technologies to limit the public’s exposure to mercury emissions from coal-fired power plants, the largest industrial emitters of mercury (responsible for 33% of mercury emissions in the US). This mercury eventually ends up in water, where it contaminates fish; as a result, 45 states issued 2,140 specific fish consumption advisories in 2002, 138% more than in 1993. Many of Oregon’s rivers and streams, including the whole lower stem of the Willamette, are subject to current advisories.

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention have found that 8% of women of childbearing age in this country have blood mercury concentrations higher than the level considered safe by the EPA. Mercury is a potent neurotoxin, which impairs fetal neurological development. Children exposed to mercury in the womb experience measurable declines in motor skills, learning capacity and memory. As a result, many will require remedial classes or special education. Adults also suffer neurological damage as a result of excessive exposure to mercury.
The Bush Administration’s proposal will allow 7 times more mercury emissions through 2010 and 3 times more through 2018 than would a Maximum Achievable Control Technology program developed by the Clinton EPA. This amounts to an additional 328 tons of mercury. The Bush proposal includes a “cap and trade” policy which will allow polluters to trade mercury emission credits. This will place poor and racially diverse communities at special risk, since the dirtiest plants are often cited in these toxic “hot spots.” The EPA’s ruling, a gift to the polluting industries which donated heavily to the Bush campaign, will place our health and that of future generations at risk.
Ironically, the Bush proposal comes just as the Marion County Solid Waste Advisory Council plans to recommend abolishing the current limit on the amount of medical waste the Brooks incinerator is allowed to burn. Incineration of medical waste is another significant source of mercury (as well as dioxin) emissions. Oregon PSR opposes removing the current limit and favors alternatives to incineration.
Concerned citizens should: 1) Contact the EPA to protest the proposed rule and to voice support for a Maximum Achievable Control approach to mercury emissions; 2) Contact the Marion County Board of Commissioners to oppose lifting the current limit on medical waste incineration (see Oregon-health.org for details); and 3) Try to limit their consumption of fish containing higher mercury concentrations, such as farmed salmon, tuna, tilefish, shark and halibut.
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